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MEMORANDUM

To: Arkansas Law Enforcement Agencies and Motor Carriers

From: Larry Walther, Cabinet Secretary
Department of Finance and Adi

Subject: Waiver of IRP and IFTA Requirements Due to COVID-19

Date: March 24, 2020

The Arkansas Department of Finance and Administration recognizes a federal state of
emergency exists due to the COVID-19 outbreak: therefore, it is necessary to expedite relief
efforts regarding the delivery of medical and emergency supplies as well as food and other
household goods. In order to facilitate these needs. the Arkansas Department of Finance and
Administration is granting a temporary waiver of requirements associated with the International
Registration Plan (IRP) and International Fuel Tax Agreement (IFTA) for any commercial motor

vehicle traveling into and through Arkansas that is engaged in relief efforts.

This waiver does not allow any vehicle to operate in the state without valid registration and

insurance. Carriers must maintain all normal requirements that fall outside of IRP and IFTA.

This waiver is effective immediately. March 24, 2020, through 11:59 p.m. on April 30. 2020.

For additional information, please contact the Office of Motor Vehicle at 501-682-4651.



